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Dear Parents, 
 

Over the summer holidays a team of staff members worked extremely hard to reconfigure some of our 

office spaces to ensure greater efficiency and to create further intervention spaces.  
 

One space we were keen to establish was a calming reflection zone, a space where children have the 

opportunity to regulate and regroup after an emotionally challenging time either in the classroom or the 

playground. Once the space had been created, we were looking at how to fund the resources needed 

for this room. Ms Anthony applied to the Chalkhill Community Trust Fund for a grant. This week we 

were informed that we will receive £2,500.00 for this project. I am extremely grateful to Ms Anthony and 

to the Chalkhill Community Trust Fund for enabling us to create this vital space in our school. 
  

It was wonderful to see so many of you joining us in school on Friday. I was pleased to see our Year 6 

parents joining us to appreciate the amazing assembly presented by Year 6K to celebrate the European 

Day of Languages. In a school where over 84% of the children learning English as an additional 

language, it is especially wonderful to take the time to celebrate diversity. 
  

We also offered a Macmillan coffee morning to all our parents on Friday. School staff had baked and 

donated cupcakes, tray bakes and biscuits for all to enjoy. Thanks to your generosity, we managed to 

raise £90.00 for this worthwhile course.   
  

Our focus this year is on expanding our outdoor learning offer in and out of school. To this end, we are 

encouraging teachers to arrange local trips such as to the Welsh Harp (Year 4 this week) and to the 

Civic Centre library. For any trip to take place we do need parent volunteers to ensure we can keep all 

children safe. Your support in this area is very much appreciated.  
 

Also, we are re-launching in-school volunteering opportunities for parents. If you are interested in 

volunteering, please, speak to Ms Anthony. We need parents to support the academic learning in 

school, but also need parents who would be willing to support gardening or cooking projects.  
 

Finally, a reminder that a school start time of 08:45 hours, means your child should be in school ready 

to learn. Too many of your children are still just about arriving at the gate at this time. The school gates 

are open from 08:30 hours to allow your child to be in school on time. Currently, we are a little lenient 

with the closing of the gates. This will change soon.  

Please, ensure that your child is in school on time. 
 

I hope, that you and your family get an opportunity to enjoy the late summer warmth and sunshine this 

weekend. 
 
 

Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Mrs Shanker 

 



‘Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility’  
 

Here at Chalkhill Primary, we are committed to keeping our    
children and school community safe.  
 

If you have a concern regarding a child or adult please contact us  
immediately.  
 

For urgent Child Protection matters, outside of school hours,  
please contact: Brent Family Front Door - Tel: 020 8937 4300  
or email: brent.lscb@brent.gov.uk  
 

Thank you for contributing to keeping our school  community a 
safe place.  
 

Mrs Butler (Designated Safeguard Lead)  

Parent Consultations 
 

Parent Consultations will take place 

week after next.  

Tuesday 10th  October  

-15:30-18:30 

Thursday 12th October  

-15:30-17:30 
 

More information will be shared on 

this by mid next week on how to 

book your time slots. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parking outside the school 
 

Parents/Carers we request that you do not park outside the school 

gates.  

Stopping the car in the middle of the road to drop off   children 

blocks the road.  

This causes danger to yourself, your child/children and other 

members of our community.  

When you drop your child/children to school by car, please, park 

up somewhere safely, turn off your engine and walk your child/

children into school.  

We kindly request that you are respectful to our neighbours and 

other families in our school community.     

     Thank you. 
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School Arrears  
 

Please make payment 

via School Money to 

clear any outstanding 

payments!  
 

All payments for Trips, 

Clubs and Breakfast 

Club must be made on 

time.  

 

  Week commencing  

  25th September 2023 
 

  goes to:  

6K 
 With      

100%  
 

Attendance 

Whole school attendance: 
95%  

 

 

Dates for your Diary 2023 
 
 

Table-Top sale  

Chalkhill Primary School Motto 
 

—LEARNING TOGETHER TO ASPIRE AND ACHIEVE.  
 

Our new school values; 
Respect, Empathy, Aspire, Courage, Honesty.  
The initials of the five values chosen form the word REACH, 
an acronym that will help us all to remember what we are 
aiming for within our school  community  

   — Reach for the stars. 

Tuesday                     
10th October  

Parent Consultation Evening (15:30-18:30) 

Thursday                      
12th October  

Parent Forum-9am-Community room.      

Parent Consultation Evening (15:30-17:30)  








